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1. [bookmark: _GoBack]Call to order: Meeting started at 5:30 pm.
2. Welcome and Roll Call to Establish Quorum—Ms. Hudson welcomed everyone, did roll call and asked for approval of the February minutes.  Motion to approve the minutes was made by Ms. Wilson and seconded by Ms. Harvey.  Minutes were approved by voice vote.
3. FSA—Mr. Charpentier reviewed the FSA schedule for 2019 for SLE and discussed the FSA District policies and the details of the letter that was sent home to parents by the District.  
a. The FSA will start the week after Spring Break, on Tuesday.  The third graders will have reading on Tuesday and Wednesday.  The fourth and fifth graders will have writing on Tuesday.
b. Other sessions for math, science and 4/5 ELA will be in May.
c. The FSA this year is being conducted on paper.  Mr. Charpentier told SAC that this typically resulted in higher test scores for SLE because it stopped some children from just “clicking through” the test on the computer without reading carefully.  
4. Spring Break—Spring Break will be from March 22 to March 31.  The month of April is not as busy at SLE as it has been in some years because some activities, including the 5th grade field trip, have already occurred.
5. Playground Equipment—Mr. Charpentier discussed the arrival of the new playground equipment earlier in the day.  The equipment’s construction will start over Spring Break and it is hoped it can be substantially completed over Spring Break.  
a. Until the equipment is fully installed, the students will be restricted from some areas outside for their safety.
b. The current K-2 playground is being divided into a Pre-K and a K-2 area, so that Pre-K kids can use an area.
6. SMART BOND Projects—The remaining projects under the SMART Bond include a new A/C system and rooftop coolers for SLE, along with a new roof.  The A/C and coolers are scheduled to be installed in the summer of 2020 and the roof sometime in 2022.
7. Video Phone/Security for Front Office—the security upgrade project for the front office is ongoing and Mr. Charpentier hopes to have installation scheduled and completed by the beginning of summer break.  The new system will include a camera with full view and audio at the front door.  Visitors will be buzzed into the building and the front doors will remain locked.
8. Next Meeting.  Next SAAC meeting is 4/24/2019 all are welcome to attend.  
9. Adjournment. Meeting adjourned at 5:50pm.
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